
WASHINGTON MATERIALS MANAGEMENT

AND

FINANCING AUTHORITY
Minutes

Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors

November 21, 2013
The Board of Directors (“Board”) of the Washington Materials Management and Financing Authority (the “Authority”) held a regular meeting at 9:30 a.m. pacific time on Thursday, November 21, 2013 at the Offices of Van Ness Feldman PC, 719 Second Avenue - Suite 1150, Seattle, WA 98104
Directors Present:

Gregg Chason, P & F USA, Inc.

Mary Jacques, Lenovo 
John Yeider, Apple
Ken Lowe, VIZIO

Dinah Rhee, Samsung Electronics America

Beth Johnson, Dell

Kenneth Turner, HP

Erik Stromquist, CTL

Chipper Hervieux, Ecology
Also Present Were:


John Friedrick, WMMFA Executive Director


Craig Lorch, Total Reclaim

Directors Absent:

Meggan Ehret, Thomson, Inc.

Mark Dabek, RE-PC

Dan Phillips, 4th Dimension Computers and Technology

Susan St. Germain, Dept. of Community, Trade & Economic Development

1. Call to order  
Gregg Chason called the meeting to order at 9:31 am.

2. Approve minutes of the:  September 19th, 2013 regular meeting of the Board 
On a motion by Mary Jacques, seconded by Ken Lowe, the minutes of the September 19th, 2013 regular meeting of the board meeting were approved unanimously (8-0)
3. 2014  Q1 proposed budget and annual projections 
John Friedrick presented the board with a proposed 1st quarter 2014 budget based on actual expenses of the first quarter of 2013 and projections going forward.  After a discussion of volume and cost per pound projections and anticipated reserve requirements Mary Jacques made a motion to approve the 1st quarter 2014 budget.  Gregg Chason seconded the motion and the board unanimously approved the budget by a vote of 8-0.
4. Discussion of legal counsel for 2014 
Mary Jacques and John Friedrick presented a summary description of the outstanding service provided by counsel provided by Van Ness Feldman at start up and through our history to date.   Potential options for counsel were discussed.  After discussion Mary Jacques made a motion, seconded by Kenneth Turner and Van Ness Feldman was approved as WMMFA counsel for plan year 2014 (vote 8-0)
5. Discussion of accounting firm and type of audit /review for 2013 financial statements 
A chart describing the WMMFA’s options for financial statement audit and/or review for 2013 financial statements and internal controls was presented by the Executive Director with some detail of each option.  After a discussion of the importance of full transparency and accountability to our members and stakeholders the board voted for a full audit and review of internal controls to be performed by Moss Adams, CPA’s - for 2013’s statements.  Gregg Chason made the motion that was seconded by Ken Lowe.  The motion was approved unanimously by a vote of 8-0.
6. Annual review of Flex Plan and Flex member approval  
The approved “Standard Plan” the authority operates requires annual approval of “Flex Plan” members.  John described a flex plan member as a manufacturer recycling plan within in a plan that allows a member to meet a part of their pounds obligation (max 25%) by collecting some of their equivalent share pounds utilizing registered service providers under the same rules as provided by law – for credit by the WMMFA for their own pounds collected.  Apple is the only current flex plan member the Authority has.  On a motion by Gregg Chason, seconded by Ken Lowe, Apple was approved as a flex member for plan year 2014 (vote 8-0).

7. Report on October and YTD 2013 financial results 
The Executive Director presented the October 2013 YTD pounds by CEP totals, financial reports, and unpaid past due manufacturer’s invoices summary to the board.  John advised that October was similar to prior months and that YTD volume was up over 2013 by nearly 6%.  There was a discussion about options and opportunities for orphan and bankrupt or insolvent former participants as well as a discussion of some of the assumptions used in making budget projections going forward.
8. WMMFA Management KPIs’ performance to goal 2013 
John Friedrick provided the board with the KPI (Key Performance Indicators) progress report, by year, for management of the WMMFA.  The Director reminded the board that performance benchmarks provided and measured annually have been established over time and include both subjective and objective components surrounding plan operations and compliance as well as financial goals and membership services.  Mary Jacques discussed the purpose and uses of the KPI performance chart and advised the board that Executive compensation and evaluation is based, in part, on maintenance and attainment of KPI’s.
9. CRT Glass disposition update 
As a follow up item from the September 2013 regular board meeting the Executive director described the progress of a registered collector in removing Washington State CRT glass from an abandoned warehouse.  John made it clear that there were no apparent environmental, financial or compliance violations to date by the processor.  Glass that was left in a warehouse by a defunct downstream vendor of the direct processor is being moved out of the warehouse to the ultimate destination on a regular schedule.  Updates will be provided at future meetings.
10. Matters to discuss at future meetings 
WMMFA Board of Directors – officer elections to be held at regular Board meeting January 16th, 2014.
Meeting Adjourned at 10:14 AM

